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	WEEKEND ADMISSION: 2 DAYS (Friday check-in) - $30 in Advance, $35 at Gate. 
 1 DAY (Saturday check-in) $20 at Gate. Includes primitive tent camping on a first  
 come, first serve basis. Any RV/Trailer Camping must contact Campground.
	CONTACT CAMPGROUND AT: 863.494.9693 for RV/Trailer Camping.
 Mention ABATE for discounted pricing.
	NO CHILDREN OR PETS IN EVENT AREA: Childrens activites provided    
 by CMA outside of Event area.

www.abateflorida.com
SAFETY AND MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION AVAILABLE. 

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. 
A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE 
STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

²

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON FALL STATE BIKER BASH EVENT CALL:

BILLY BIRD 941.249.1276 (or talk to your local ABATE Chapter)
VENDOR INFORMATION CONTACT: Michelle Adams 941.875.3293

CAMPING ARRANGEMENTS CONTACT: Peace River Campground 863.494.9693

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC.

FALL STATE
BIKER BASH

November 3rd - 5th, 2017
GATES OPEN: Friday at Noon, GATES CLOSE: Sunday at Noon

PEACE RIVER CAMPGROUNDS
2998 Northwest Highway 70, Arcadia Florida 34266

 LIVE MUSIC BOTH DAYS  SCHEDULED RIDE SATURDAY 
 BIKE GAMES VENDORS  CHILDREN’S ACTIVITIES 
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2017-2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President                 William G.“Magneto” Prewitt
954-224-2159           pres@abatese.us

Vice-President         Johnny Rose
954-868-4390           vp@abatese.us

Secretary                 Sheila Rose
786-487-4810           secretary@abatese.us

Treasurer                 Joanne “Critter” Napoli
954-850-5452           treas@abatese.us

Sgt-at-Arms             Stephen “Nighthawk” Chomiak 
954-829-5073           sarge@abatese.us    

Road Captain          Jon “WAVY” Viger
954-261-9242           rdcapt@abatese.us

Safety Director        Vacant
		          safety@abatese.us

State Reps               Joanne “Critter” Napoli
		          William G.“Magneto” Prewitt

Alt State Reps         Vacant

Products                  Jon “WAVY” Viger
954-261-9242	         products@abatese.us

Membership            Sheila Rose
786-487-4810           membership@abatese.us

Event  Coordinator    Vacant

Newsletter Editor    Joanne “Critter” Napoli
954-850-5452	         news@abatese.us

     

www.abatese.org <> Legislative Hotline: 866-FLABATE (866-352-2283)

Distribution               Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             nldis@abatese.us

Legislative Liaison   Brad Winston
954-475-9666             legal_1@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Demetrios Kirkiles
954-463-6500             legal@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Brad Winston
954-475-9666             BWinston@Winstonlaw.com

Public Relations       Fern Cameron
954-573-7573             Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net

Billing & Invoicing    Sheila Rose
786-487-4810             advert@abatese.us

Social Director          Vacant

Quartermaster          Bob “Spongebob” Anz
954-709-9980             qm@abatese.us

Photographer            Barry Blunnell
954-305-6425

Webmaster                Mike “Rogue” Hager
561-601-0616             webmaster@abatese.us

Chaplain                    Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             chaplain@abatese.us

               

ABATE of Florida, Inc - www.AbateFlorida.com - flabate@bellsouth.net - (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)

In order to maintain a ”Professional” appearance on this list, you will need an abatese.us email account. NO EXCEPTIONS!! 
We don’t need a sloppy page with many different email addresses. Call Mike Hager to help you get set up.

To Advertise in this Publication, 
please contact the

“Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. 
Member in this list.
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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from 

all walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and 

individuals that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of 
FREEDOM.

•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within 

our service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle 

rights organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida 
representing the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety 
or education.It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to 
join ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws 
will be heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs 
or any other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory 
meetings or rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the 

American Income Life Insurance Company.As long as your membership is current, 
you are covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
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See Page 47 for Membership Application

PO Box 292693  Hotline: 954-310-4636 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329  Website: www.abatese.org 

ABATE - American Bikers Aiming Towards Education 
 

 
 
 

FREEDOM IS NEVER FREE, WE HAVE TO FIGHT TO KEEP IT 
 
Stand up for your right to choose - join Florida’s only Motorcycle Rights 
Organization that got the Helmet Law removed in 2000 & stopped it AGAIN 
in 2017! 
 
Make your voice heard - ABATE of Florida, Inc.'s lobbyist is in 
Tallahassee working for or against, all legislation that affects your lives, your 
rights & your freedoms. Not just as Motorcycle Riders but as Free 
Americans. 
 
Help make a difference - by supporting ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s 
Motorcycle Safety & Awareness Program (MSAP).  ABATE’s Certified 
instructors bring the MSAP into our High School Drivers Education classes.  
This is the only program in the state that teaches Florida students to 
WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES.  The first step in teaching drivers how 
to not run us over. 
 
Become informed – ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast chapter publishes a 
monthly newsletter (online & in print) that provides first-hand knowledge of 
legislative updates, bills & regulations that are being proposed, introduced 
or up for vote in the Florida House and/or Senate, as well as some regulations 
coming out of the Federal Government that affect or could affect us as riders. 
 
The more members and voters we have, the more pressure our lobbyist can 
put on Lawmakers to pass legislation that helps us and stop legislation that 
hurts us. Join us not only in our fight for our freedoms, but also in the 
camaraderie in the brotherhood/sisterhood of ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
 
Isn’t your freedom worth $20.00 a year? Join us now. 

 Hotline: 1-866-FLABATE
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From Your President

Hello brothers and sisters, and thank you for picking up and reading 
yet another issue of our newsletter!!!

There have been some tumultuous times these past months, but we 
made it through somewhat better than when we started. I would like 
to thank those who helped us out at the Tattoo Expo, most especially 
JR from States MC who went above and beyond.  He got us two (2) 
new members for our chapter, and talked to many more, getting our 
message out to the masses.

I would also like to thank Johnny Rose who stepped up to be our new Vice President, which 
I believe will be a much better fit then the one he is replacing. Special thanks also goes out to 
his wife, Sheila K. Rose, who has enthusiastically stepped up to take the positions of Secretary, 
Membership, and Billing & Invoicing. Their selfless commitment and dedication to helping this 
chapter and organization is an inspiration for all to behold!

The last thing I would like to convey, but most assuredly not least, goes to whom so ever may 
pick up this newsletter to read it that is not a member. If you are a motorcycle rider, no matter 
what make or model, or just a motorcycle enthusiast, or someone who is a family member of 
a rider or enthusiast, I would strongly urge you to consider becoming a member. I cordially 
invite you to attend our next chapter meeting in order to get a better idea of how we operate 
and what we stand for.

So with that, I’d like to thank everyone for his or her continued support of our chapter and state 
organization!

May Saint Christopher, Holy Patron of Travelers, guide and protect you and your loved ones so 
that you may RIDE FREE AND RIDE SAFE my brothers and sisters!!! 

With Honor and Respect,
William G. “MAGNETO” Prewitt
President
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
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For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: membership@
abatese.us or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 47 for Membership Application

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

Membership Due For September 2017
Gina “Mama G” Currid

Larry Howard
Laura Howard

for your continued support

If you have already renewed-- Reminder -- 
Membership Due For August

Ronald Anania
Ronald Bond

Michael “Mr C” Clapper
Onac Diffoot
Laura Doan

George Hamilton
Nick Jenks

Zane “Thunderchild” Kelleher
James “Ace” Murphy

Martin “Big M” Musgrave
Shannon Santos

Ben Stravato

Robert “Godfather” Silva
Carlos “Tiger” Urrutia

Jane “Poohbear” Harap
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New Members
for August

Daniel “Tater” Ficke
Dale “Whiskey” Miller

Michael Mikola
Don’t miss your chance to win! To purchase ticket 
contact Critter at treas@abatese.us or 954-850-5452
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 222

Oakland Park, FL
August 20, 2017            

Johnny Rose, standing in for Nighthawk, called the 
meeting to order at 10:15am by standing up and 
asking all to say the Pledge of Allegiance, followed 
by Poppie leading us all in prayer. There were 29 
members present and 2 guests.

Magneto, the President, introduced a guest, Bill 
Sauers, who is the Public Relations Manager 
for American Income Life (“AIL”), which is the 
company that offers the $4,000 AD&D policy at 
no cost to all ABATE members.  AIL has been 
working with ABATE since 2005.  Bill handed out 
some information sheets that showed the claims 
that AIL has paid out over the last 12 years. He 
went over some different plans and rates that were 
in the info sheets that he handed out.  All members 
will receive a letter from Doc, our State President, 
with more information. Members should expect to 
be contacted by AIL to see if they are interested in 
purchasing other policies because that is the deal 
we have made with them in order to keep our no 
cost benefits. Please remember that there is no 
obligation to purchase additional insurance and be 
polite when contacted by AIL.  

President’s Report: Magneto thanked Bill for 
coming to the meeting and thanked everyone else 

for attending.  He mentioned that he and Critter 
had gone to the State Meeting last weekend and 
that Critter would talk more about that later.  We 
have our 37th Annual Motorcycle Rights Rally 
event coming up on October 8th at Mickey’s.  Flyers 
are available so everyone can start passing them 
out.  A sign-up sheet will be passed around at 
the September meeting for volunteers to work at 
the event.  Also, there are some advertisers from 
a former motorcycle magazine that members can 
contact to see if they would like to advertise with 
us.  A list of these advertisers is available from 
Sheila Rose.  There is a cash incentive program for 
members who sign up new advertisers. The cash 
incentives range from $5 to $25 depending on the 
ad.  

Vice President’s Report: Teddy Bear handed in 
and read his resignation letter.  Magneto appointed 
Johnny Rose as the new Vice President and he 
accepted.  Magneto asked for a Vote of Confidence.  
All were in favor and none opposed.  Johnny Rose 
is the new Vice President.  Johnny Rose said that 
he was President in 2011 and has been with the 
Chapter for over 16 years and he will do his best 
to serve.

Secretary’s Report: Magneto said that he has 
a resignation letter from Marie Baxter dated 
August 20, 2017, and he read it to the membership.  
Magneto then appointed Sheila Rose as the new 
Secretary.  Sheila accepted.  Magneto asked for a 
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Vote of Confidence.  All were in favor and none 
opposed.  Sheila Rose is the new Secretary.  Sheila 
Rose said she was honored to be able to serve all of 
the members. Sheila called for a Motion to accept 
the minutes as printed. Motion was seconded and 
all were in favor. Motion was passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Critter read the Treasurer’s 
Report for July.  A motion was made to accept the 
report, seconded, and all were in favor. Motion 
was passed.  

Sergeant at Arm’s Report: Nighthawk was excused 
as Broward County Schools open tomorrow and 
he is busy getting the schools ready.  Johnny Rose 
stood in for Nighthawk.

Road Captain’s Report: Wavy talked about the 
South Florida Tattoo Expo which was held last 
weekend.  He thanked all of the members who 
came out to help.  He mentioned that only 4 passes 
would be available for next year’s event.  It was a 
successful event in that we received some safety 
donations and signed up two new members. 
Wavy gave a special thanks to JR from States MC 
for all the time and effort he put in at the event.  
Wavy also thanked those members who went to 
the AOA’s 50th Anniversary Party last Sunday.  
He also thanked Johnny Rose for stepping up 
and taking the VP position.  Wavy reminded 
everyone that school will be starting next week.  
Watch for school zones and slow down.  Watch 
for careless drivers who are rushing to get their 
children to school on time.  He also mentioned a 
few upcoming events such as Alan’s 60th Birthday 
Party (from Mickey’s) and States’ Tune-Up Party.  

Safety Director’s Report: This position is open

State Representative’s Report: Critter and 
Magneto went to the State Meeting last weekend.  
Our chapter voted at the July meeting to give a 

donation to the State, and Critter gave them a 
check at this meeting.  The State will be closing 
their office in order to save money. The supplies 
being held in the office will be inventoried and 
offered to the Chapters.  The new North Orlando 
Chapter is now up to 27 members.  Don’t forget to 
buy tickets for the State rifle drawing and pick up 
some ticket books to sell. The next State Meeting is 
October 14th and that is the same weekend as our 
next Chapter meeting. Bob Anz made a motion to 
move our Chapter Meeting to October 21st.  The 
motion was seconded and all were in favor and the 
motion passed.

We are halfway through the current session of 
Congress.  Scribe, the State Vice President, will 
keep us informed on what is going on. Critter 
puts into the newsletter everything that applies 
to us.  The Vulnerable Road Users bill, SB116, is 
now in the Senate.  We are still trying to get the 
Safety Money from the State of Florida and will be 
putting in for a grant. In the House we need a bill 
to get money out of it so that bill should come up 
in September. We are supporting Emily Slosberg’s 
efforts to get tougher texting and driving laws. 
For more information on that, see the article on 
page 21 of the August newsletter. There will be a 
Ride to the Capital on February 12, 2018.  2018 
is an election year so it is very important that we 
make our presence known.  There were only 80 
bikes at the last ride in April.  The Fall State Biker 
Bash will be held from November 3-November 5 
at Peace River Campground in Arcadia, Florida.  
The cost is $30 in advance for the entire weekend, 
which includes admission and tent camping for the 
whole weekend. Discounts for RV’s are offered if 
you mention Abate.  State would like to see each 
Chapter sell at least 10 tickets, so even if you can’t 
go, and can spare it, buy a ticket and consider it a 
donation to the State.  Magneto mentioned that it 
is a beautiful ride to Peace River and it’s a beautiful 
campground.  There will a group rides, bike games, 

Continued on next page



Quartermasters Report: Bob said all is good, 
nothing to report.

Photographer’s Report: Barry was excused. He 
taking care of some medical issues and our prayers 
go out to him.

Webmaster’s Report: Rogue was excused. The 
website is up and doing and doing well.

Old Business: Tickets are for sale for the State’s 
Christmas Drawing, a $5 donation per ticket to for 
a chance to win a Henry .30-.30 Lever Action Rifle 
or a 12 Gauge O&A Shotgun.

New Business: Wavy thanked the Board for 
stepping up in these times of change.  The Board 
thanked Wavy for everything he does.  

Good of the Order: Sunday, August 27th is the 
Outcast MC Off-Annual at 1pm.  They will send 
the address to Magneto later.  It was nice to see 
Morpheus (formerly known to us as Prime) at the 
meeting with one of his brothers.  States MC Key 
West Tune-Up Party is September 10th (See cover of 
August newsletter).

A motion to adjourn the meeting was called for at 
11:16am, was seconded, and all were in favor.  Our 
next Chapter meeting is September 17, 2017 at the 
American Legion Post 222, in Oakland Park, FL.  
See you all then!!

Four wheels move 
the body. Two 
wheels move the 
soul. 
~ Author unknown

Sheila Rose
Secretary
Southeast Chapter
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and live music.

Products Report: Wavy has some smaller ABATE 
shirts with the older logo on them for sale for 
$10.  They are good to give to your children and 
grandchildren.  

Membership Report: Since the June election, 
membership has been temporarily handled by 
several members.  Sheila Rose will now handle this 
permanently.  Since this is in transition, everyone 
please be patient as Sheila will have everyone up to 
date in the next few weeks. 

Events Coordinator: This position is vacant.

Newsletter Editor: All is going well. Please make 
sure to get your articles to Critter as soon as 
possible, as they are due today.  If you’re out at an 
event try to take a few pictures and send them to 
Critter so she can put them in the Newsletter.

Newsletter Distribution: Poppie said everything 
is going well.  He needs someone to take over the 
Davie route.  Johnny Rose will be helping with that 
route and helping Poppie with others.  Wavy said 
that Café 27 and Holiday Park are getting a lot of 
interest and running out of newsletters so we may 
need to print extra to put at those 2 places.  

Legislative Report: Brad was excused.

Legal Counsel: Brad was excused.

Public Relations: Fern was not present. 

Billing and Invoicing: Sheila reported that 
everyone is up to date, except for 2 advertisers, but 
they have promised to pay soon.  Critter has already 
gotten 2 new advertisers and more are coming in.  

Social Director: This position is open.
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the Southeast 
Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  ABATE OF 
FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or comments 
contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for publication 
for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready 
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

84 Diner
All American Cycle
Alligator Alley HD (Sunrise)
American Legion Post 180  
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321  
Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Beach Betty’s Bar
Biker’s Inc
Boston Johnny’s
Broward Motor Sports
Café 27
Cagney’s
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Chit Chat’s

On The Road Again
Peterson’s HD
Rick Case Honda
Scurvy Few MC
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge
Sparze Bowl 
Sports Barn
States MC
Tobacco Source
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild
Warehaus 57
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

Chopper Zoo
Competition Cycle Center
Dania Beach Bar & Grill
Davie Moose Lodge
Diamondhead Steve Jewelers
Flossie’s Bar & Grill
Heaven Cycles
Holiday Park 
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Josie’s Too
JP Mulligans
Keltic’s MC
Kingdom of Brothers MC
Mickey’s Tiki Bar
Military Vets MC Ch1

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
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I saw you hug your purse closer to you in the grocery 
store line,
But you didn’t see me put in an extra $20 in the 
collection plate last Sunday. 
I saw you pull your child closer when we passed 
each other on the sidewalk, 
But you didn’t see me playing Santa Claus at the 
mall.
I saw you change your mind about going into the 
restaurant where I was seated,
But you didn’t see me attending a meeting to raise 
money for hurricane relief.
I saw you roll up your window and shake your head 
when I rode by,
But you didn’t see me behind you when you flicked 
your cigarette butt out of the window.
I saw you frown at me when I smiled at your 
children,
But you didn’t see me when I took time off of work 
to run toys to the homeless kids.
I saw you stare at my long hair in disgust, 
But you didn’t see me and my friends cut off 10 
inches of our hair for Locks of Love.
I saw you roll your eyes at our leather coats and 
vests, 
But you didn’t see me and my brothers donate our 
coats and vests to those who had none.

I saw you look in fright at our tattoos,
But you didn’t see me cry as my children were born 
and I had their names written over my heart.
I saw you change lanes when rushing off to go 
somewhere,
But you didn’t see me, going home to be with my 
family.
I saw you complain about how loud and noisy our 
bikes could be,  
But you didn’t see me squeeze my wife’s leg when 
she told me to take the next turn.
I saw you race down the road in the rain, 
But you didn’t see me get soaked to the skin so my 
son could have the car to go on a date.
I saw you run the yellow light just to save a few 
minutes of time,
But you didn’t see me trying to turn right.
I saw you cut me off because you needed to be in 
the lane I was in,
But you didn’t see me leave the road.
I saw you waiting impatiently for my friends to pass,
But you didn’t see me. I wasn’t there.
I saw you go home to your own family, 
But you didn’t see me, because I died that day you 
cut me off.
I was just a biker.  A person with friends and family,
But you didn’t see me.

First, I would like to thank you all for support in making me your 
Vice-President.  I will not let you down.  I only have one day to write 
an article as Vice Prez, so I am going to cheat a little and leave you 
with this old poem that I read years ago that touched my heart, as it 
will all of yours.  I don’t know the author.

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!
Peace, 
Johnny Rose

A Message From Your Vice President



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter16



www.abatese.org 17



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter18 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter



www.abatese.org 19

NEW DRIVER’S LICENSES TO BOOST SECURITY

THE CAPITAL, TALLAHASSEE, August 1, 2017....
Colorful high-tech driver’s licenses and state 
identification cards, designed for added security 
and to cut down on fake IDs, will start rolling out 
across Florida this month. But unless it’s time to 
update a card because of an expiration date or 
a name or address change, there’s no need to 
rush out for a new ID. 

In the works since 2014, the new design will 
become available Aug. 21 at a driver’s license 
office in Volusia County’s Orange City. A week 
later, offices in Okaloosa, Leon, Duval, Brevard, 
Manatee, Lee and Broward counties will start 
issuing the new licenses. “We are in the middle of reaching out to all of our stakeholders, and letting 
them know how to identify the new card, this is what it looks like, these are some of the security features 
you can look for,” said Alexis Bakofsky, a spokeswoman for the Florida Department of Highway Safety 
and Motor Vehicles. “Starting January 1, 2018, it will be the only credential that is issued in Florida.”

Intended in part to crack down on fake licenses, the state agency expects to spend $460,000 to 
complete the statewide rollout. The money comes from the state’s Highway Safety Operating Trust 
Fund. The agency did not provide information on how much it has spent on the redesign.

The card features nearly double the number of security features as the current card, Bakofsky said. 
“Some you’ll see. Some you will not see,” Bakofsky said. “That is to maintain security so that a law 
enforcement officer, or anyone who needs to authenticate that credential, can safely do so.” Each 
card will have better safeguards, from features that appear only when viewed under ultraviolet light 
to a pastel-colored linear rendering of the Florida state seal and a large orange “FL.” A head shot of 
the person who has been issued the card will appear in four locations, including one that is a part of 
a transparent background. A red box will be affixed to the front for people under 21, stating when the 
cardholder will reach that age.

The back features an image of the state of 
Florida, the year 1845 in reference to the 
year of Florida’s statehood and the word 
“Florida” amid blue lines representing 
ocean waves. The information on the 
card will also be linked through two 
barcodes and a magnetic stripe on the 
back. The state is working on a new 
feature to replace the magnetic stripe in 
2019.

By JIM TURNER
THE NEWS SERVICE OF FLORIDA

NEW MOTORCYCLE DESIGNATIONS
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The new version of the Vulnerable Road Users bill has now been filed in the Florida Senate. It is SB 116 
by our friend Senator Baxley. This bill has new language and covers more areas which should facilitate 
support from more legislators. 

The full text of the bill can be found at: https://www.flsenate.gov/Session/Bill/2018/116/BillText/Filed/HTML

The House version will be coming out soon and will be the same language. 

LAWMAKERS TO AGAIN CONSIDER `NO FAULT’ REPEAL A long-discussed proposal to repeal 
Florida’s no-fault auto insurance system is headed back to the Legislature in 2018. Sen. Tom Lee, 
R-Thonotosassa, filed a bill (SB 150) this week that would repeal the no-fault system, which requires 
motorists to carry $10,000 in personal-injury protection, or PIP, coverage. In its place, Lee’s bill would 
require motorists to carry bodily-injury and medical-payment coverages. Lawmakers have repeatedly 
considered revamping auto-insurance laws in recent years and passed a 2012 measure aimed at 
curbing fraud and lowering rates in the PIP system. But in a prepared statement this week, Lee pointed 
to continuing problems with fraud and high insurance premiums. “While well intentioned anecdotally, 
Florida’s Motor Vehicle No-Fault Law has resulted in widespread fraud, abuse and a complex litigation 
process,” Lee said. “Since its enactment (in the) `70s, the value of the PIP benefit has eroded, while 
Florida’s auto insurance premiums continue to rise.”

PROPOSAL COULD MAKE IT HARDER TO AMEND CONSTITUTION State Rep. Rick Roth, 
R-Loxahatchee, reintroduced a measure Monday that would make it harder for voters to change the 
Florida Constitution. The proposal (HJR 65), which Roth seeks to place on the 2018 ballot, would require 
ballot measures to receive the support of two-thirds of voters for approval. That would be tougher than 
the current requirement that 60 percent of voters need to sign off on constitutional amendments. If 
the higher standard had been used in the past, a 2016 measure to broadly legal medical marijuana 
still would have been approved. That measure received 71.3 percent of the vote. However, a 2012 
amendment giving a homestead property-tax exemption to the surviving spouses of military veterans 
and first responders would have failed. That measure received 62 percent support. Roth’s proposal is 
filed for the 2018 legislative session, which starts in January. He filed a similar proposal for the 2017 
session, but it was only approved by one House subcommittee. The Senate version, proposed by Sen. 
Dennis Baxley, R-Ocala, never got heard in committee. Florida voters in 2006 approved requiring 60 
percent approval for constitutional amendments, up from the previous majority approval.

STEUBE BACK WITH GUN BILLS FOR 2018 SESSION Senate Judiciary Chairman Greg Steube, 
who filed a string of firearm-related bills that died during the 2017 legislative session, has reintroduced 
two --- focused on courthouses and private businesses --- as lawmakers begin submitting bills for the 
2018 session. The Sarasota Republican filed one measure (SB 134) on Thursday that would allow 
people with concealed-weapons licenses to store firearms with security officers at courthouses. A 
similar proposal was approved during the 2017 session by the Senate in a 19-15 vote. But the House 
never brought it up on the floor as other bills backed by Second Amendment advocates failed to 
advance out of the Senate. Steube’s second proposal (SB 120), filed Wednesday, would allow private 
businesses to be held liable if they bar concealed-weapons license holders from carrying guns on their 
property and the license holders get injured by other people or animals. Similar legislation filed for the 
2017 session was not heard in committees.

NEWS from our State Legislative Rep - Darrin “Scribe” Brooks
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AUGUST
6: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
7: 77th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
11-13: S. FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION
13: AOA FT. LAUD. 50th ANNIV. & MOLDY’S B-DAY PARTY
26: OUTCAST MC PARTY

SEPTEMBER	
3: SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
4: Labor Day
10: STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
15-17: PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN	
24: KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER
1: MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
7: NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
8: S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
19-22: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST		
21: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
28: ALTERNATIVE MC - PARTY
29: CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER	
4: HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11: Veterans Day
11: USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
18: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
23: Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER
10: SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN	
16: PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
16: HERMANDAD MC-ALFREDO MEMORIAL & TOY RUN
17: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
25: Christmas Day

2017 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

SFPC CHARIMAN

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

Friday
Outlaws MC WPB Open House at 7PM
USMV MC Ch 2 Open house at 8PM (Dania Beach)
Der Krieger MC Open House at 8PM
Mystic 7 MC Open House... Ladies drink FREE!
Keltics MC Open House
1st Fri - Soldiers for Jesus Open House 7-10PM
1st Fri - Enforcers MC First Friday of Month Party
1st & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers Open House
3rd Fri - Wings of Gold MC Open House Davie
4th Fri - American Legion Post 36 Bike Night

SATURDAY
1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House
2nd Sat - USMV MC Ft. Laud. Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Mystic 7 Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers Open House

SUNDAY
Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge Margate
Wind Rider Church Services at Mickeys

WEEK DAYS
Mon - States MC Pompano Dinner Nite 6:30pm start
Mon - Ladies nite at Sharkey’s 9-2, 241 beverages
Tues - Lone Legion Brotherhood Open House
Last Tues - USMVMC Palm Bch Open House 
Wed - Scurvy Few MC Open House 954-325-6838
Wed - Blues Nite at Mickey’s
Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
Thurs - Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
3rd Thurs - Peterson’s Harley South Bike nite 6-10pm

M O N T H LY  E V E N T S
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To be included in texts about 
upcoming events Contact Wavy 

at 954-261-9242

R O A D  C A P TA I N ’ s  R E P O R T
Hey everyone,
Another month is gone and it’s time for yet another article from your 
Road Captain.

I would like to thank those that helped at the Tattoo Expo.  They 
worked hard at our booth and it was very successful. The event 
itself, as usual, was very interesting and fun.

I also want to say thanks to the Abate members who went to AOA’s 
50th Anniversary and Moldy’s party.  Sorry I missed it, I heard it was 
great. Happy Birthday to AOA & Moldy.

A reminder, school has started so beware of school zones and most of all, beware of the morning and 
afternoon careless drivers who are in a hurry to drop off and pick up their children.  Remember bus 
drivers don’t always pay attention or look for motorcycles. They are watching the kids, who are also 
not paying attention.

Thank you for taking the time to read this article and the entire newsletter, we appreciate it.

Till next month,
Jon “Wavy” Viger
Road Captain

Oh, almost forget, trivia questions for your enjoyment: (Answers are hidden somewhere in this issue) 
1.	 Jimmy Carter was the first President born in a what?
2.	 The United States Constitution replaced what other document on March 4, 1789?
3.	 What do the letters ZIP stand for in the US postal code?
4.	 Who is credited with suggesting that the word “Hello” be used when answering the telephone?
5.	 Who was the Vice-President of the Unites States when Lincoln was shot?

Future ABATE Member



28 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST

LEGISLATIVE INFO
866-FLABATE

(866-352-2283)

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965

American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

For Info: 954-829-4426
Patti Dollard
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Candy’s Cycle

We are an authorized Extended
Warrenty Repair Facility

Call to make your appointment or just stop in!
Call Gina (954)629-6742

2021 SW 70th Ave Bay B-7 in Davie
(2 warehouses north of the Keltics Clubhouse)

Open Mon-Fri 8:30am to 5pm    Sat 8:30am to 1pm

Great American
Beat the 
Heat Sale

25% off Ultra Cool
oil cooler

bring your oil
temp down

25 - 30 degrees
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Battery
Brake Light
Brakes
Cables
Chain/Belt
Fasteners
Fluid Levels

Frame 
Handlebars
Headlamp
Hoses
Leaks
Lens Covers
Levers

Mirrors
Motorcycle Safety
Pedal
Protective Gear 
Reflectors
Side Stand
Suspension

Switches
Tail light
Throttle
Tires
Turn Signals
Wheels
Wiring

H D Q P T F C V G Y G S S S I Z B L I N W Y A B C N D M I Y 
U K T I I R D P N U F D R E G H J V Y A R T K L L P E N L F 
B E P C O U A H S I T E F L V N K V R M O K Y A A T O L Y C 
Z T Z T G U O W L T H J X C K Z I N S K A P U C S F A W H G 
L O O H C S O T K C A B C Y I H I C A W C J S K S R I A T F 
F I H N Q L E P A P D P I C Z N P D R S F D M H E P M Y K Y 
J J V I T J S E L G O N S R G D H D G E Y O N I S I Z C H Z 
K E S A L S T U R G I S U O I T I Q H Q I Z K L J T U O G G 
F S W E U S U K E R R J M T U S A X F S I P E L X I U J X Y 
P D F E D D E S W Z M Y Q O U A W U Q M N P Z S L W B A A A 
Q U I F L A R G B T O G S M V G S V Y N Q J B I H A Q E J N 
K D S W Z R R G A C M Z Z D D V F M E P M E Y U G T R D T C 
N B Y K X A Y G D T C G S C C R N S M B U R R B S C N M T S 
I V O R N B T G U K U M Z C H N A B A T E R O Y J H Z A A T 
S C H O O L Z O N E S O C F W F L Q I T I D I R P C T C G N 
E N P P K V U L L P U T R V S W L I Z C Y U K V O T B Q F E 
F C W P A S V O I S K C C E S X M A A N Q R Q Z O B M K M D 
N O I T A U C A V E I L J C W X O N S R K S I O Z D Z N V U 
K Y N I V J N U Y B S I B R B O E C O H Y Y E O D K M N R T 
B C F G K X M E O H X T J H Z S P M J C L X P U F J H I A S 
U R M U E T R F F F C W Y G E M L B L K P I K B Z O V Q F K 
H Q C A L A N M N B C W Z A W A F X H O K I G B T N U P Q U 
N V S K J K Z Y Y M R H S U L M Y V R C J X Q H A U T D K Z 
D C O U E C J D B T Y O F V U U Z T U B R I Y Y T F J D P T 
O I A V T A K J H G N Q I R L A H N Z K K P Q G S S F J K L 

*For compelet checklist visit: https://www.msf-usa.org/downloads/T-CLOCS_Inspection_Checklist.pdf

T-Tires & Wheels
	 C-Controls
		  L-Lights & Electrical
			   O-Oil & Other Fluids
				    C-Chassis
					     S-Stands

Inspection Checklist*
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Answers to trivia on page 27
1.	Hospital    
2.	The Articles of Confederation
3.	Zone Improvement Plan
4.	Thomas Edison
5.	Andrew Jackson

www.abatese.org
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 
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September Birthdays

Juan Fernandez 
Lynn “Call Girl” Hara 

Mark Bender  
Rick “Devil Dog” Jordan 

Ron Anania
Steve Thomas
Tony Montana

Ben “Rogue” Stravato 
Brian McNamara 

Elwin “Big Chief” Bernard 
Hope Lanuis

Joanne “Critter” Napoli 
Joe Baker

John “Papa John” Erskine

Don’t miss the ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party
September 17th at A.L. Post 222 (After the meeting)

If your birthday is not listed, please email membership so we can update our records.

Mike Mikola 754-201-8588

mikes.jewelry1@gmail.comHall Rental - VFW Post 1966
350 SW 25th ST, Ft. Lauderdale 33315

(954) 765-0791
Need a Hall for a Party, a Wedding, 

a Reception, a Baby Shower, a Classroom 

Seating Capacity 120/Stage Area/Separate Entrance
Contact us for available dates, times and pricing.

Available for all types of Events, Parties & Shows
anywhere in the State of Florida
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Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone: (954)565-6501

Host of ABATE SE Chapter’s
monthly meeting



In God We Trust

www.abatese.org 35

In everyday life we all have 
things that breakdown. 
Maybe it’s your car, your 
bike, things around your 
house that need to be 

fixed. Whatever they are, either we can fix them ourselves or 
we need to call a repair person who can. Either way we rely on 
ourselves to take care of these things. We as humans try to be 
in control, and sometimes we are.  Nevertheless, there are times 
in our life when things happen that we can’t take care of, but as 
humans we still try. 

I’ve been asked for advice on how to deal with these kinds of situations. My answer is 
always, look to Jesus and ask Him for help. He will take care of any of your needs; there 
is nothing He can’t do.

The key is letting go of control and I know that’s not easy. We tend to still hang on to what 
we can’t handle and try to fix it ourselves. 

Have Faith in the fact that God is always in control, especially when we ask Him for help.

Proverbs 3: 5&6 “Trust in The Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding, 
and in all your ways acknowledge Him, and He will direct paths.”

In closing, here’s a prayer you might want to remember:

Almighty God grant us the wisdom to accept the things we cannot change, the courage to 
change the things we can, and the wisdom to know the difference.  

Amen.

God Bless all my brothers and sisters.

As always
Your Chaplain 
Poppie

Making Repairs
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Election 2018 Update NEWS from our State Legislative 
Rep Darrin “Scribe” Brooks

Continued on page 39

WILLIAMS DRAWS CHALLENGER FOR BROWARD HOUSE SEAT Lauderdale Lakes 
Democrat Patricia H. Williams appears headed toward a primary-election battle next year as 
she seeks a second term in the state House. Fort Lauderdale Democrat Paulette Armstead last 
week opened a campaign account to challenge Williams in Broward County’s House District 92, 
according to the state Division of Elections website. Williams had raised $9,000 for the race as 
of July 31. Also last week, Tampa Democrat Jose Vazquez Figueroa became the fifth candidate 
to open a campaign account to try to succeed House Minority Leader Janet Cruz, D-Tampa, in 
Hillsborough County’s House District 62. Cruz cannot run again next year because of term limits. 
Other candidates seeking the seat are Democrats Michael Alvarez, Carlos Frontela and John 
Rodriguez and Republican Christopher Licata.

DEMOCRAT FILES TO RUN FOR AGRICULTURE COMMISSIONER Broward County Democrat 
David Walker opened a campaign account Friday to run in 2018 for agriculture commissioner, 
according to the state Division of Elections website. Walker joined fellow Democrat Michael 
Christine in taking the initial step to try to succeed term-limited Agriculture Commissioner Adam 
Putnam. Christine opened his campaign account in April but did not raise any money in June 
and July. Meanwhile, four Republicans are vying to replace Putnam. They are state Sen. Denise 
Grimsley, R-Sebring; state Rep. Matt Caldwell, R-North Fort Myers; former state Rep. Baxter 
Troutman, R-Winter Haven; and Orlando businessman Paul Paulson.

LEVINE COMMITTEE ADDS $500,000 IN JULY With Miami Beach Mayor Philip Levine 
continuing to look at a possible run for governor in 2018, his political committee added slightly 
more than $500,000 in July, according to a new filing with the state Division of Elections. The 
All About Florida committee totaled $500,750 in contributions during the month, with $275,000 
of that coming from Levine, a millionaire businessman. The committee spent $16,263 during 
July and had nearly $4.45 million in cash on hand as of July 31, the new report shows. Levine, a 
Democrat, has weighed a possible gubernatorial bid for months. State candidates and political 
committees face a Thursday deadline for filing updated finance reports.

RESULTS CERTIFIED IN MIAMI-DADE LEGISLATIVE PRIMARIES The state Elections 
Canvassing Commission on Tuesday certified the results of July 25 special primary elections 
in Miami-Dade County, formally setting the stage for battles next month in Senate District 40 
and House District 116. Certification of the results was a brief, if necessary, step in two special 
elections that resulted from the resignation in April of former Sen. Frank Artiles, R-Miami. The 
special general elections will be Sept. 26. Republican Jose Felix Diaz, who resigned from the 
House to try to succeed Artiles, defeated two other candidates July 25 to win the GOP nomination 
in Senate District 40. Meanwhile, Democrat Annette Taddeo defeated former state Rep. Ana 
Rivas Logan to win the Democratic nomination for the Senate seat. Diaz’s decision to run for 
the Senate had the ripple effect of requiring a special election to replace him in House District 
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Election 2018 Update con’t. from page 37
116. Republican Daniel Perez defeated Jose Mallea in the GOP primary and will face Democrat 
Gabriela Mayaudon in the special general election.

CLEMENS COMMITTEE PULLS IN $65,000 Preparing to become his party’s Senate leader 
after the 2018 elections, Lake Worth Democrat Jeff Clemens raised $65,000 in July for his 
Every Vote Counts political committee, according to a newly filed finance report. The committee 
had nearly $118,000 in cash on hand as of July 31. Its top contributions during the month were 
$15,000 from Florida Power & Light and $15,000 from ABC Fine Wine and Spirits, according 
to the report posted on the state Division of Elections website. State candidates and political 
committees face a Thursday deadline for filing updated finance information. Among other 
Democrats who have filed, Sen. Lauren Book, D-Plantation, reported that she raised $42,500 in 
July for her Leadership for Broward political committee and another $20,750 for her re-election 
campaign account. The committee had about $983,000 in cash on hand as of July 31, while 
the campaign had about $158,000. Book is seeking another term in 2018 in Broward County’s 
Senate District 32.

HOUSE PANEL TO PROBE BAEZ RESIDENCY A House select committee was created 
Thursday to determine if Democratic Rep. Daisy Baez met the residency requirement for her 
Miami-Dade County district. House Speaker Richard Corcoran, R-Land O’ Lakes, named 
Ormond Beach Republican Tom Leek as chairman of the Select Subcommittee on Member 
Conduct. The committee was created after Rep. Larry Metz, chairman of the Public Integrity & 
Ethics Committee, on Tuesday wrote he received a complaint filed to the Florida Commission on 
Ethics and determined the “complaint states facts that would support a finding of probable cause.” 
According to the Miami Herald, Baez has said she lives in an apartment in District 114, while 
owning a home in Coral Gables that is outside the district lines. State law requires legislators to 
be residents of their districts upon taking office. “Seeing as this is an ongoing investigation, the 
speaker will not comment except to say that he has the utmost faith in the select subcommittee 
to perform their duties honorably and impartially,” Fred Piccolo, Corcoran’s spokesman, said in 
a prepared statement. Others named to the committee were Rep. Jason Brodeur, R-Sanford; 
Rep. Cord Byrd, R-Neptune Beach; Rep. Tracie Davis, D-Jacksonville; and Rep. Emily Slosberg, 
D-Boca Raton.

CORCORAN PAC NEARS $2.9 MILLION IN TWO MONTHS As he eyes a potential run for 
governor next year, House Speaker Richard Corcoran’s political committee raised $818,500 
in July --- bringing its total to nearly $2.9 million since starting to collect cash in early June, 
according to a newly filed finance report. Corcoran’s Watchdog PAC could play a key role if the 
Land O’ Lakes Republican runs for governor. The July contributions included $100,000 each 
from two firms of plaintiffs’ attorneys --- the firm Searcy Denney Scarola Barnhart & Shipley and 
the firm Lytal, Reiter, Smith, Ivey & Fronrath. Among the other large contributions were $50,000 
from Heritage Property & Casualty insurance company and $50,000 from Wal-Mart Stores, Inc., 
according to the report posted on the state Division of Elections website. Watchdog PAC spent 
$63,831 during July and had $2.78 million in cash on hand as of the end of the month.
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Teen Drivers Become More Daring After Few Years Behind Wheel
U.S. teenagers are more reckless after their first few years of driving, often becoming overconfident in 
their abilities and putting themselves at higher risk for accidents, a new study shows.

More than half of high school seniors have car accidents or near misses, compared with 34 percent 
of sophomores, according to the study conducted by Liberty Mutual Insurance Co. and the group 
Students Against Destructive Decisions.

More people, including “hyper-connected” teenagers, are distracted by their phones while driving, and 
insurers are seeking to counter reckless behaviors amid an increase in car accidents in recent years. 
According to the study, 75 percent of high school seniors “feel confident” in their driving abilities, and 
71 percent use a phone behind the wheel. The study said the misplaced confidence could stem from 
parents who taper off punishment for poor driving after their kids have a year or two of practice under 
their belts.

“Older teens are still inexperienced drivers — 
even if they feel otherwise,” Mike Sample, lead 
driving-safety consultant at Liberty Mutual, said in 
the report. “Using an app behind the wheel, even 
glancing away for a second, can impair your driving 
ability and set off a chain reaction that could lead to 
a near miss or crash.”

Phones aren’t the only issue. Driving while drowsy, 
speeding, having multiple passengers and browsing music become more prevalent as new drivers gain 
confidence.

Sam Bessette, a 16-year-old from Topeka, Kansas, said she sticks her phone in the cupholder of her 
2009 Ford Escape while she drives.

“My mom is very against it,” Bessette said of distracted driving, “despite the fact she uses her phone 
all the time. But she tells me she’ll take my car.”

Bessette said she’s a “fairly good” driver, and her friends trust her behind the wheel. She was in a 
fender bender once, when the driver in front of her slammed on his brakes. She said she’d just barely 
glanced away to change the radio station and didn’t have enough time to react.

Dr. Gene Beresin, a senior adviser on adolescent psychiatry at SADD, said teens naturally gain 
confidence as they drive more.

“As a result, it is even more important for parents and teens to have conversations about safe driving 
practices to avoid potentially putting themselves and others at risk on the road,” Beresin said in the 
report.

Insurance Journal - Property Casualty Industry News
View this article online: http://www.insurancejournal.com/news/national/2017/08/03/460049.
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE 
E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(A.I.M.) and the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is 
sponsored by the Law Offices of 
Richard M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind 
of accident, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.
ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
MOTORCYCLE INDUSTRY WELCOMES BAN ON 
GAS POWERED VEHICLES The Motorcycle Industry 
Association (U.K.) has welcomed reports of a ban on 
new fossil fuel-powered vehicles starting 2040, saying it 
will be a “tremendous stimulus” for bike makers.
 
The Government is due to announce a ban on the sale 
of new petrol (gasoline) and diesel vehicles from 2040 
as part of an effort to tackle air pollution, according to 
several national newspapers. The measure is expected 
to include a ban on new hybrid vehicles and “could mark 
the beginning of the end of the prevalence of the internal 
combustion engine in automotive transport,” reports www.
BritishDealerNews.co.uk.
 
The announcement will be in line with a similar 
commitment already made by France.
 
Steve Kenward, CEO of the Motorcycle Industry 
Association (MCIA), pointed out that no specific mention 
had been made of motorcycles but added: “I think there’s 
a great opportunity.”
 
“For all the congestion-busting abilities of motorcycles 
and the abilities to make electric bikes I think it’s a 
tremendous stimulus for the motorcycle industry,” 
Kenward predicts. “It’s a tremendous commercial trigger 
to push on with electric motorcycles.”
 
Motorcycles made before 2007 are already set to be hit 
by a £12.50 ($16.10 USD) daily pollution toll for entering 
London beginning in 2020.
 
INDIA BECOMES WORLD’S LARGEST MOTORCYCLE 
MANUFACTURER India has dethroned China from a 
long reign as the world’s largest motorcycle manufacturer, 
having already overtaken China to become the largest 

domestic motorcycle market three years ago.  The growth 
curve is continuing, as India’s growing domestic market 
and partnerships with English and European bike builders 
have put the country at the forefront of worldwide two-
wheeled production.
 
While overall new motorcycle sales in the U.S. have been 
about 500,000 a year, and around 125,000 are sold in 
the United Kingdom, the total sales of machines made 
in India for the last financial year came to 17.6 million – 
more every three days than are sold in the UK in a year; 
more every 11 days than are sold annually in America.
 
Meanwhile, China’s domestic motorcycle market has 
been in decline for five years as government policy has 
incentivized electric bicycle sales and denied motorcycles 
access to city centers across China.
 
Conversely, the relentless growth of motorcycle sales 
in India is beginning to reshape the global marketplace.  
According to New Atlas, sales within India grew 6.9% 
last year, thanks to a fast-growing 1.32 billion domestic 
population that is quickly urbanizing and emerging from 
poverty -- India has the fastest GDP growth of any major 
country.  A massive India-wide road construction program 
is also fueling car and bike sales, just as it did in America 
a century ago.
 
Currently India’s domestic motorcycle marketplace is 
dominated by sub-125cc scooters and motorcycles, but 
larger capacity “luxury” classes are taking an increasing 
share as the market matures.  Royal Enfield, built in 
India for the past 62 years, sold more than 700,000 
motorcycles last year, a figure nearly equal to the 
combined worldwide sales of Harley-Davidson, KTM, 
BMW, Triumph, and Ducati, and their production target 
for this fiscal year is 900,000.
 
MILLIONS OF LICENSED MOTORCYCLISTS DON’T 
RIDE Nearly 8 million Americans have a motorcycle 
license, but don’t own a bike.  These phantom riders, 
referred to as “Sleeping License Holders,” have come to 
the attention of motorcycle manufacturers seeking new 
customers as baby boomers age out of riding; wanting 
to wake them up.
 
Many of these ‘sleepers’ were active motorcyclists 
who had things happen in their life that caused them 
to quit riding: marriage, kids, financial pressures, a job 
that demands most of their time or simply a change 
in interests.  Others completed rider training, got their 
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license, but never bought a bike.
 
All of which has led Harley-Davidson, Indian and other 
bike makers to devise new marketing strategies.
 
Harley has set a goal of attracting 2 million new U.S. 
riders in the next decade and says it’s committed to 
introducing 100 new motorcycles over the next 10 years, 
including an electric bike, and that effort is expected to 
bring some sleeping license holders into bike ownership.
 
Indian Motorcycle Co. is also digging into why the 
sleepers aren’t taking that next step to become 
motorcycle owners.  “I think, collectively as an industry, 
we need to answer that,” said Kevin Reilly, vice president 
of motorcycle marketing for Indian.
 
The median age of U.S. motorcyclists is about 45, 
according to a report in Cycle World magazine, with an 
overwhelming number of new bike buyers over the age 
of 50.
 
‘E-DUI’ LAW TARGETS DRIVING UNDER THE 
INFLUENCE OF ELECTRONICS Washington state has 
enacted a new ‘E-DUI’ law that imposes stiff penalties for 
driving under the influence... of electronic devices.  Under 
their new distracted driving law, referred to as “E-DUI,” 
drivers in the Evergreen State will no longer be able to 
use a cell phone or any electronic device while driving, 
even when stopped at a traffic light.  The bill was drafted 
in response to a 32% increase in deaths from distracted 
driving from 2014 to 2015.
 
“Put the cell phones down, preserve life,” Gov. Jay Inslee 
said on the steps of the Capitol in Olympia, according to 
Q13 Fox News.  Inslee says the bill is called “electronic 
driving while impaired” for a reason.  “When you are 
driving with a cell phone, you are a more dangerous 
driver than if you are driving drunk with a .08 blood 
alcohol level,” he said.
 
The first citation will cost drivers $136, nearly doubling 
for a second offense within five years.  Tickets issued 
for driving while using hand-held electronics will go on a 
motorist’s record and reported to their insurance provider, 
says a website set up by the state explaining the new law.
 
In addition, according to the new law, drivers can also get 
a $99 ticket for other types of distractions like grooming, 
smoking, eating or reading if it interferes with safe driving 
and you are pulled over for another traffic offense.

NATIONWIDE ENFORCEMENT CAMPAIGN TO CURB 
DRINKING AND RIDING A nationwide campaign to 
crack down on motorcyclists driving drunk or impaired is 
underway until Labor Day, with local police and Highway 
Patrol out in force until after the holiday weekend.
 
The end of the summer is universally celebrated by 
millions of Americans on Labor Day weekend, and for 
many motorcyclists the weekend is a chance to close 
down summer with that last long ride.
 
So ride aware that this high-visibility national enforcement 
campaign, “Ride Sober or Get Pulled Over,” runs from 
August 18 through September 4, 2017.  During this 
period, local law enforcement will show zero tolerance 
for alcohol or drug impaired riding.  Increased state and 
national messages about the dangers of riding impaired, 
coupled with enforcement and increased officers on the 
road, aim to drastically reduce death and injuries on our 
nation’s roadways.
 
Anyone caught riding impaired can expect the impact of 
a DUI arrest to include jail time, fines, fees, DUI classes, 
license suspensions and other expenses that can exceed 
$10,000.
 
STURGIS-BOUND BIKE-RIDING MUSIC EXECS 
BECOME HIGHWAY HEROES A group of Music Row 
power brokers bound for Sturgis from Nashville helped 
yank 10 people from their cars and trucks Aug. 4, 2017, 
just before fire raced through the scene of a crash in 
southern Illinois.
 
A semi-truck had plowed full speed into cars that had 
stopped for construction on the highway, explains a 
newspaper article appearing in The Tennessean, causing 
a chain-reaction eight-car pileup.  Just in front of that 
pileup: A 10-person crew of music industry executives 
riding bikes from Nashville to the Sturgis Motorcycle Rally 
in South Dakota.
 
Two of the bikers, brothers from a talent agency who 
were paramedics for 10 years in San Diego, got in touch 
with 911 operators and immediately began organizing 
bystanders, while the amateur rescuers went quickly 
vehicle by vehicle pulling victims to safety:  First, a family 
of six with children ages 6 to 11; then, a couple of guys 
in a pick-up truck, one with a bad head wound; finally, 
a woman, screaming, stuck in a car that looked like a 
crushed beer can.
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The Nashvillians couldn’t get her out of the car, so they 
got about 10 guys together and dragged the entire car, 3 
feet at a time, across the highway into a grassy median 
away from the fire.  And like in the movies they did so just 
before flames ripped through three vehicles that already 
had been emptied of passengers.
 
“It was a trip.  I’m still tripped out by it,” one of the highway 
saints was quoted as saying in USA Today.  “There’s no 
doubt, had we not sprung into action like we did, there 
would’ve been fatalities.”
 
ROLLING ADS PROMOTE MOTORCYCLE 
AWARENESS ACROSS NEBRASKA Eight delivery 
trucks will carry a motorcycle awareness message for 10 
weeks this summer while traversing the Cornhusker State 
as part of a Nebraska Highway Safety Council campaign.
 
Signs on the delivery trucks’ panels warn motorists 
to “watch for motorcycles everywhere,” by checking 
mirrors and looking both ways when at intersections and 
changing lanes.
 
The state Department of Transportation, law enforcement 
and motorcycle safety groups created the campaign to 
counter a spate of fatal accidents. 
 
Nebraska Highway Safety Administrator Fred Zwonechek 
said similar campaigns funded by federal motorcycle 
safety grants have been used in the past to push 
awareness.  “You want to reach drivers, and this is a way 
to do it,” Zwonechek told the Journal Star newspaper.
 
HARLEY-DAVIDSON POLLUTION FINE REDUCED
The U.S. Justice Department has rescinded a requirement 
that Harley-Davidson Inc spend $3 million on a project 
to reduce air pollution as part of a $15 million fine the 
Obama administration levied last year for selling illegal 
tuning kits that cause its vehicles to emit too much 
pollution.
 
Under direction from the Trump administration, however, 
the Justice Dept. has determined that the $3 million to 
retrofit wood-fired stoves was not appropriate, saying: 
“The original consent decree would have required 
defendants to pay a non-governmental third-party 
organization to carry out the mitigation project. Questions 
exist as to whether this mitigation project is consistent 
with the new policy.”
 
The move followed a recent decision by Attorney General 

Jeff Sessions to halt a longstanding practice under which 
polluters could be compelled to pay for environmental 
or community projects, in addition to fines and direct 
compensation to victims.
 
Now, a bill working its way through Congress could 
make AG Sessions’s policy law.  The bill, sponsored 
by Representative Robert W. Goodlatte (R-VA) 
would prevent the government from using settlement 
money from civil cases for purposes other than direct 
victim compensation or remediation, like cleanups of 
environmental disasters.
 
OVER A QUARTER OF DRIVERS FEEL “BIKER 
ENVY” If you’ve ever come across one of those drivers 
who seem determined to prevent you from passing on 
your bike, you may feel a sense of satisfaction in knowing 
that they’re probably just jealous... and it’s going to take 
them some time to calm down after they arrive late for 
work.
 
A recent survey has found that 27.8% of drivers 
experienced ‘biker envy’ when motorcyclists passed them 
in traffic and it took them an average of 34.2 minutes to 
feel calm and in control again after getting to work late.
 
The survey of 2,000 commuters by British motorcycle 
insurer Devitt Insurance also found that employees lose 
on average 29.6 minutes of work a week because of 
heavy traffic, costing the U.K. economy £203,846,153 
($261,351,152 USD).
 
Almost 13% had missed a job interview while stuck in 
traffic, while 32.3% said they would try to sneak into 
work unnoticed on arriving late.  Here’s a better idea: 
get a bike!
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE: “We have but one flag, one 
country; let us stand together.  We may differ in color, 
but not in sentiment…and I assure you that I am with you 
in heart and in hand.”
~ Lt. General Nathan Bedford Forrest C.S.A., in a Fourth 
of July speech in Memphis in 1875; today his statue is 
targeted for removal.
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

See Page 32
for more details

If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796www.newattitudesmc.
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C LA S S I F I E D S

Please advise the Editor by email  (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.  Thank you.
Classifieds for Members are run at no charge.  Non-Member classifieds are only $5.  Please be respectful, space is  limited to 6 months to make room for new items. 
If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to place a classified ad - See page 3.

1958 Harley Davidson FL: First year swing arm. Restored 
to original spec’s 2009-By Paul Frebus-American Cycle 
fabricators-Holder of 12 Land speed records for H D.  Now in 
SE FL..Kept previously at the Curtis Museum, OEM parts used 
where necessary, foot shift, solo seat,   new bubble bags, turn 
signals etc. (Old  OEM parts available-dual seat bubble bags-
one damaged)  All original bits that were replaced included. You 
may find a cheaper 1958 but you won’t find any better. More 
Pic’s  upon request. Over $40K invested asking $27,500 OBO  
954-791-3220 OR e-mail redounce@yahoo.com  *170701*

1997 Sportster XLH 1200: Vance & Hines exhaust, 
Stage One air filter, Detachable windshield, New Harley 
Battery, Engine and Primary oil recently changed, New spark 
plugs and wires, New brake pads, Brake fluid flush, New 
positive battery cable, New throttle cables, Axle nut covers, 
Battery tender outlet, Passenger backrest and fold down foot 
rest (not pegs), Saddle bags, Tires good, Fork oil changed, 
Instrument lighting bulbs changed, Engine guards,  Auxiliary 
Harley engine guard mounted lights, Upgraded headlight 
bulb, Owner’s manual.  Asking $3,975
Mongoose (954) 240-8059

*170801*

Kendon Foldup/Roller Trailer will take 2 fully 
dressed bikes. 3 new tires and toolbox. Really 
good condition, hardly used. New $3,300 Asking 
$1,300 firm Bill “Hamish” Black 561-714-5264

*170901*

BMW K1200,LT: Original owner! 1st rendition (1999) 
of this wonderful tourer; many unusual options! Recent 
maintenance upgrades; Runs perfectly!! (55Kmiles)all 
options work! Asking $3,750 Call Ed @ 954-850-8333

1934 RST Ford: 350-350 Lincoln rear; Disc brakes 
all around; Power brakes; Air; Power windows; Rumble 
seat; New tires & battery. 7,800 Miles **Show Quality!!**  
$31,000 or Best Offer. Call J.R. 954-729-3192

*170801**170901*
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly newsletter, effective January 2014 the 
newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address. REMEMBER: The ABATE SE newsletter 
is free on-line at the Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org. You may also pick up a copy of the 
newsletter at any of our 38 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Broward Counties or at 
our monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 10AM at various locations 
within our service area. Please call the hotline 954-310-4636 for meeting location or see our 
website. If you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter President. 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee at 954-261-9242, or email them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyer, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening Legislatively?
Call The Hotline!

866-FLABATE (866-352-2283)
Or Visit

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website
http://abatese.org/

September 17, 2017 - Sunday 10AM
October 22, 2017 - Sunday 10AM

at:
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
Oakland Park, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

A.L. Post 222
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